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Many people asked the lead agencies to consider an alternative that

would remove the viaduct and replace it with a four-lane surface

roadway along Alaskan Way and include transit improvements. Without

a host of improvements and modifications, a four-lane Alaskan Way

would create even more congestion on I-5 and downtown streets than

the alternatives evaluated in the Draft and Supplemental Draft EISs.

Transportation studies performed for this project indicate that replacing

the viaduct with a four-lane surface street would substantially increase

congestion for most of the day and part of the evening on I-5 through

downtown Seattle, downtown streets, and Alaskan Way. On downtown

streets, traffic would increase by 30 percent; though traffic increases to

specific areas like Pioneer Square and the waterfront could exceed

30 percent. With a four-lane roadway, traffic on Alaskan Way would

quadruple to 35,000 to 56,000 vehicles per day compared to about

10,000 vehicles today. This traffic increase would make Alaskan Way the

busiest street downtown, carrying more traffic than Mercer Street does

today. The increased traffic congestion would also make travel times

worse for buses, making transit improvements along these streets

largely ineffective. Finally, neighborhoods west of I-5 (Ballard, Queen

Anne, Magnolia, and West Seattle) would be less accessible and would

face longer commute times.
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Many of these options were looked at during the initial phases of the

project's screening process. The screening process involved early

analysis by the project team and discussions with community groups at

more than 140 community meetings and community interviews, including

businesses along the corridor. A total of 76 initial viaduct replacement

concepts and seven seawall concepts were considered, and concepts

that were not feasible, or were outside the purpose of the project, were

dropped from further consideration. The most workable ideas were

shaped into the five alternatives analyzed in the 2004 Draft EIS. These

SR 99: Alaskan Way Viaduct Replacement Project

Final EIS - Appendix S 2004 and 2006 Comments and Responses July 2011



five alternatives included a range of viaduct repair and replacement

designs with some elements of earlier concepts combined with other

design structures as the engineering team looked at feasibility, cost, and

other criteria. The project has evolved and the alternatives further refined

since comments were submitted in 2004. Please refer to the Final EIS

for current information.

The Alaskan Way Viaduct Replacement Project is unable to fund

improvements to other transportation systems that are independent of

this project, such as the rail system, Link light rail, Sound Transit, or the

monorail, but the project has coordinated continuously with the other

transportation agencies in the region.
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